
I am very grateful to the reviewers for their suggestion and I have read the 

relevant articles. First of all, regarding the role of catecholamine in the 

sympathetic nervous system and the possible signal transduction mechanisms 

that were lacking in this study, I read the references provided by the reviewer 

and added them to the main text. Secondly, regarding the recent research 

progress, I have carefully read the relevant literature and summarized it in 

the revised article. Thanks again for the help of the reviewers. 


